Pack Leader & Parent Meeting

Meeting Minutes

October 16, 2006

Attendees:  
Natalie Kuehn, Roger Roberts, Bo Aldridge, Russ Rosburg, Anne Carpenter, Becky Aldridge, Rhonda Olheiser, Tracy Walker

Becky Aldridge led introductions. She also passed around a list of day camp requirements and electives to be recorded in the attending Scouts’ books.

Becky discussed that the pack is going to place emphasis on earning the Scouts Academic Letter C award which can be earned by completing three pin levels from the Academic book.  The purpose is to go beyond the belt loop level and learn more in three academic areas.

New Registrations and Pack Membership 

Becky passed out den rosters to be reviewed by the den leaders for accuracy.  She reported that two new Scouts will be joining which will bring the pack to its goal of fourteen new registrations.  This will enable the Pinewood Derby kits to be purchased at the discount rate of $2.00/kit.  The total number of Scouts in the pack is thirty-two; however, one Scout will be leaving which will leave thirty-one Scouts.  The pack leaders reported the “School Night for Scouting” to be a success with ten families attending and only one of those ten did not register a Scout due to other family commitments.  There are only two Webelo I Scouts; however, Russ reported that he will continue working with these Scouts.  
Pinewood Derby

The Pinewood Derby kits will be handed out at the October pack meeting.  The Pinewood Derby Car Clinic will be held on Friday, November 3 from 5 pm to 8 pm.  Stickers, weights and accessories will be available for sale at the Clinic.  Cars will be weighed in and impounded on the Friday evening (November 17) prior to the Derby (November 18).  Becky will have lunch available for sale at the Pinewood Derby and childcare will be provided for those small children which are not Scouts.  Den leaders will solicit parents to volunteer for the Pinewood Derby.  All Derby trophies/medals for den level placements will be the same and dens are responsible to cover that cost.  The Derby trophies for the pack level will be purchased with pack funds.
Popcorn Sales

Natalie Kuehn reported that popcorn sales are going fine.  All popcorn sales forms are due in at the October pack meeting, October 25.  Parents should be instructed to review the form and compare with money collected and turn in to the den leader.   In turn, the den leaders should also review the form for completion and then turn in to Natalie.  Names must be on the forms before turned in to Natalie.  Natalie requested that forms are reviewed if they have more than one page completed – fill out the bottom portion of the page.  Parents should also have the Scout pick out a gift prior to turning in the form.  The Scout may choose any prize in the level (or below) for the amount of popcorn that was sold.

Scouting Outing with the Sioux

The registrations and money for the Scouting Outing on December 16 should be turned in by the pack meeting on October 25. Tiger Scouts are a one parent to one Scout ratio and all others are a minimum of one parent to five Scout ratio.   Cost is $16.00 for each Scout and each parent.
Pack Meeting Duty Rosters
October


Opening/Prayer/Flags/Closing
Bears


Song




Wolves


Skits and/or Run-Ons


Webelos II


Raffle




Tigers


Set Up/Tear Down


Webelos I

November


No pack meeting due to Pinewood Derby.
December – Theme changed to “Cubs in Shining Armor” 


Opening/Prayer/Flags/Closing
Webelos I

Song




Bears

Skits and/or Run-Ons


Tigers and Santa

Raffle




Wolves

Set Up/Tear Down


Webelos II
Leader Training

Becky reported that Scott Alvar and Zack are attending the Pow Wow training on October 28.  She reported that all leaders should complete the on-line Youth Protection training which is an annual requirement.  The link is on the Northern Lights Council website.  The Bear parent leaders must always have one leader present who has completed the Youth Protection training.
Advancements

Becky requested den leaders to turn in their advancements.

Christmas Tree

Becky reported that all of the dens will be making Christmas ornaments for the tree to be donated to a family in need. Becky will collect the ornaments at the Pinewood Derby.

Treasurer’s Report


Statement Balance

$346.65


Register Balance

$239.04


Petty Cash


  $62.04


Cash on Hand-Patches
  $15.00

For the period of September 2005 – Septemer 2006


Income



$10,887.92


Expenses


$11,438.00

The Treasurer expressed some concern about having enough income to cover expenses especially with a portion of popcorn sales going to the Scout.  Becky reported that only 25% will go to the individual Scout’s account and was confident that the Pack would have enough income to cover expenses.  During the aforementioned period, the pack spent a considerable amount of money to develop the new leader tool boxes with resources and materials that will be used for years and also was an effective tool for recruiting new leaders.

Becky reported that the pack is considering other fundraisers such as: Pizza Hut, Dominoes, Trees/Wreaths, and Candles.

Respectfully Submitted,
Tracy Walker

